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SEPTEMBER      

Talk of the Town 

All information must be                      

received by September 20th, 2017          

to be included in the                            

October 2017 issue of                                       

The Talk Of The Town. 

Prices for advertising a business: 

$10– Business card size.                                             

$30– Quarter page ad.                                                      

$60– Half page ad.                                                             

$120– Full page ad. 

Local programs & announcements                                       

are not charged.  However, you must                               

have a Balgonie Post Office                          

Box # to advertise. 

Send all items to :                                           

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net 

No later than the 20th of each month. 

Box 310, 129 Railway St.                                         

Phone: 306-771-2284                                            

Fax: 306-771-2899                                            

Office E-mail:                                                    

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                         

Recreation:                                                           

balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net                             

Newsletter:                                                            

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net                   

Emergency Number/After hours:                   

306-535-4235                                                 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS                               

9:00 a.m. to noon & 1:00p.m. to 5:00p.m.                                                     

Monday to Friday 

From the Town 

Newsletter                                                                                               

Information 

Open to the public.  They are regularly scheduled on the                               

2nd and 4th Mondays of every month starting                                           

at 6:15 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the                                 

Balgonie Administration Building.            

Council meetings are scheduled for September 11th & 25th  

TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS                                                                       

IMPORTANT DATES: 

Girl Guides—Registration online pg.4.                                                           

BACK TO SCHOOL—September 5th—pg. 20-22.                                                                 

Rhythmic Gymnastics—Registration September 5th pg. 10.    

Balgonie Dance & Twirl—Registration September 7th pg. 26.                                                                                                           

Council Meetings—September 11th & 25th.                                                       

Beavers/Cubs/Scouts—Registration September 12th pg. 16.                                 

City View Skating—Registration September 19th pg. 19.                 

Balgonie Skating—Registration September 20th pg. 24 & 25.                                                                                                                 

Balgonie Curling—Registration October 4th pg.7.                            

PSMHA Halloween Cabaret—October 28th.                                                   

      Pilot Butte Rec Center pg. 14.    

Stick and Puck Information— pg. 26.                                            
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Balgonie Facebook Page 

For updates on what’s happening in the community,  

checkout our page  at: 

https://www.facebook.com/                                          

Balgonies-Talk-of-the-Town. 

If you would like to advertise local events,  

you can call us @ 306-771-2284 or email us at                       

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                                                                   

To Report  burnt out street lights, please contact                      

SaskPower. 

You can call 1-888-757-6937 or go online to                 

http://www.saskpower.com 

ELECTRONIC PAYMENTS: 

Taxes and utility bills may be paid           

electronically through your online 

banking website.  The payments 

would be under                       

Town of Balgonie Taxes and                                    

Town of Balgonie Utilities.   

(Do not choose Balgonie Water—

this payee is a previous business 

and is not connected with the 

Town of Balgonie.)   

Please contact the Town office to 

obtain your account numbers.   

Electronic payments for utilities and 

taxes are a convenient way to pay 

your bills, but they are not            

instantaneous.  Please allow 2-3 

business days before any due date 

so that your payment is receipted by 

our office before any penalties apply.  

The bank requires time to process 

the payment and advise the Town.    

The receipts for electronic       

payments will be available for 

pickup, mailed or emailed          

upon request.    

REMINDER:                                         

Garbage and Recycling  Carts  

are  to  be put out on the street 

at 7am, and brought in after  

garbage or  recycling collection  

is  complete.  If carts are     

damaged  before or after these 

hours,                                    

homeowners are responsible                         

Reminder to Balgonie Residents: 

Vehicles are not to be parked on the street for more than              

24 hours, except weekends and holidays.  If your vehicle                    

is not used regularly, you must park it on                            

your own property.   

All vehicles stored on your property must be                                

licensed and in good repair.  Storage of unlicensed and 

junked vehicles on your property are considered to be a 

“nuisance” by Town of Balgonie Bylaws.      

2017 Waste & Recycling Pickup Dates 

August 29 RECYCLING September 5 GARBAGE 

September 12 RECYCLING September 19 GARBAGE 

September 26 RECYCLING October 3 GARBAGE 

The large red Loraas bins will be at the             

transfer station the 1st and 3rd                     

Friday of each month.   
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Lily is so happy to announce that 

she is a big sister to Eli Jack Bloch.  

He made is grand appearance on 

July 25, 2017 weighing in at 7 

pounds.  A huge congratulations to 

Jen and Steve on your beautiful 

baby boy! 

Learn to play piano.  All 

ages welcome.  Please 

call Judith at                      

306-771-2950 for more 

information and                   

to register. 

We would like to thank       

everyone for their 

thoughts and prayers on 

the passing of our   

brother Bert. 

- Grant Wagner Family 
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Brian, Tabatha, Peyton and family would like 
to thank everyone for all the well wishes and 
good vibes sent Peyton's way.  Your kindness 
and compassion have meant so much to all of 
us.  A special thank you to Manda Bray, Becky 
Erhmel and Julia Johannson for taking extra 
special care of Peyton.  
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NOW HIRING 

Flying J in Balgonie 

Looking for a new and rewarding career with a growing company? 

We are an exciting fast paced business with both full and part time   
openings in all areas of our location, including deli production, customer 

service, maintenance, and even supervisor positions.                                                                         
We offer excellent benefits, competitive wages, free uniforms, half price 

meals and a fun and enthusiastic work environment! 

Come apply today in person at our location where Highway #1 and #46 
meet or call 306-771-2100 and start your new career! 
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We hope everyone is having and safe and 
happy summer.  

 

Balgonie Elks are on break for summer, 
but will meet again September 19, 
2017 at the Balgonie Multiplex.  

 

Follow us on Facebook @balgonieelks572 
Email: Balgonie.elks@gmail.com 
 
If you are new to our community or                   
interested in joining our Lodge, please 
give Darren Kiel a  call                                
(306) 591-3802 or attend our meeting.  

 
Leland Sommer                                                      
Balgonie Elks #572 

BALGONIE ELKS 

x-apple-data-detectors://0
x-apple-data-detectors://0
mailto:Balgonie.elks@gmail.com
tel:(306)%20591-3802
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BALGONIE SWIMMING POOL 

  

                        The pool has closed for yet another season.  Thank you to                         

                    all the patrons who came  out to the pool this year.  The Balgonie  

                        Swimming Pool Board would like to thank the following: 

  

THANK YOU to the Town of Balgonie employees for their hard work this season. 

It is always greatly appreciated.  A special thank you to all the lifeguards who did 
a great job of teaching lessons, keeping our children safe, and for keeping the 

pool running smoothly. 

Jade, Abby, Ashley, Bryden, Shay, Kayla, Shelby, Jaleesa, and Savannah.  
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Welcome back to school Bobcats! 

The BES Bobcat staff are excited to start the new year and are looking forward to 
meeting all new and returning Bobcat students and parents. 

Students and parents are encouraged to bring their school supplies to their           
classrooms and meet their teachers on the dates and times noted below. 

We look forward to seeing you all soon! 

Balgonie Elementary School Staff 

 

Bobcats Bring Your Book bag – Meet Your Teacher 2017 –                                 
WEDNESDAY AUGUST 30, 2017  

Where: Balgonie Elementary School (classrooms)  

Who: Kindergarten (Perkins) – Grade 8  

When: Wednesday, August 30, 2017 Time: 5:00 – 6:30 p.m.  

 

NOTE: Kindergarten (Mackenzie) will be doing bring her book bag                             
student / parent meetings August 31, 2017.  

 

Mrs. Mackenzie’s Bring Your Book bag – Meet Your Teacher 2017 - THURSDAY, 
AUGUST 31, 2017 

Where: Balgonie Elementary School (classrooms)  

Who: Kindergarten (Mackenzie) (ONLY KINDERGARTEN MACKENZIE students and 
parents on August 31 – ALL OTHER CLASSES HELD THEIR BRING YOUR 
BOOKBAG AUGUST 30) 

When: Thursday, August 31, 2017 Time: 5:00 – 6:30 p.m. 

September 2017  

4 th  Labour Day – school closed. 

5 th  1 st Day of School – Day 1  

 

Thursday Sept. 21, 2017  BESCC Annual General Meeting: The annual meeting and 
elections for Balgonie Elementary School Community Council will be held at Balgonie 
Elementary School on Thursday September 21, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.  

 

September 25th  Bigger than That: Ryan Laird Positive Choices / Anti-bullying 
Presentations @ BES and GHS  

 

September 28th  School Pictures: K (Perkins) to Grade 8 29th  School Pictures: 
Playschool & K (Mackenzie) (morning) 
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REMINDER (One Way Text Messages) 

In addition to School Messenger (voice and/or e-mail), our webpage, and Twitter 
(@BESBobcats), Balgonie Elementary School is uses Remind as another platform to 
assist in keeping parents/guardians and students informed about the happenings at 
BES. Some classroom teachers are also using this service to communicate classroom 
based events and reminders to students and parents as well. So, if you would like to 
receive text info on school events from the main office please subscribe to the BES 
main office REMIND texts. To receive messages from the BES Main Office via text, 
text @balgo to (819) 809-1444. You can opt-out of messages at anytime by replying,           
'unsubscribe @balgo'. You can sign up for multiple REMIND services so be sure to 
watch for information coming from your student(s) teacher(s) if they choose to use this 
service to communicate classroom info to you. Teachers choosing to communicate via 
REMIND will have their own accounts set up to communicate classroom events so 
you would need to subscribe to each teachers REMIND texts. WHAT IS REMIND AND 
WHY IS IT SAFE? Remind is a one-way text messaging and email system. With     
Remind, all personal information remains completely confidential. Teachers will never 
see your phone number, nor will you ever see theirs. Visit https://www.remind.com/
learn-more to learn more. To receive messages from the BES Main Office via text, text 
@balgo to (819) 809-1444. You can opt-out of messages at anytime by replying, 
'unsubscribe @balgo'. Or to receive messages via email, send an email to: 
balgo@mail.remind.com To unsubscribe, reply with 'unsubscribe' in the subject line. 

 

BES Bobcats Website 

Please visit our website if you are interested in learning more about our school. The 
website contains upcoming events, featured stories, important notices, and learning 
support and information that students and families may find useful throughout the 
school year. The following are the links to the main page areas in the site. Each of 
these areas has additional areas linked to it.  

• Homepage: http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/Pages/default.aspx  

• About Us: http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/About/Pages/default.aspx  

• Programs & Services: http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/ProgramsServices/Pages/
default.aspx  

• Extracurricular: http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/ExtraCurricular/Pages/
default.aspx  

• Students: http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/Students/Pages/default.aspx  

• SCC: http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/SCC/Pages/default.aspx  

• Staff Directory: http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/StaffDirectory/Pages/default.aspx  

• Teacher Sites: http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/TeacherSites/Pages/default.aspx  

 

 

https://www.remind.com/learn-more
https://www.remind.com/learn-more
mailto:balgo@mail.remind.com
http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/About/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/ProgramsServices/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/ProgramsServices/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/ExtraCurricular/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/ExtraCurricular/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/Students/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/SCC/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/StaffDirectory/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.pvsd.ca/school/balgonie/TeacherSites/Pages/default.aspx
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BE A RESPONSIBLE PET OWNER: 

 Walk your dog on a leash,  always. 

 There is no off-leash area in the Town of Balgonie. 

 Pick up after your dog—bring a baggy, pick it up and dispose of it.    

 Spay /neuter your pet. 

 License your pet with the Town. 

Fines are applicable if your dog is found unlicensed, running at large or if you fail to pick up after your dog.  

Keep the Town clean for all to enjoy. 

 

 

Attendance is Important! 

Welcome back to school!  

 

First student day is Tuesday September 5, 2017. 

 

“Be present at school – every day counts.”  

 

Did you know that being present in school leads to better grades and a better future? 
Students who attend school regularly are more likely to graduate than students who 
don’t attend regularly. It is important for all students to make an effort to be in school 
every day!  

 

Students who attend school regularly and participate to their best ability experience 
the most success. By coming to school, working hard and getting involved, students 
can take control over whether or not they will do well. Remember, “Be present at 
school – every day counts.”  

 

Did you know that the province keeps track of students’ reading scores? When            
reading scores across the province are compared to students’ attendance rates,        
students who have higher attendance rates also perform better in reading. As a result, 
the message is clear: your chances of doing well academically are increased by              
attending school regularly. Remember, “Be present at school – every day counts.” 

 

August 22
nd

: BES Health Nurse: Baby Clinics BES all day. 
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PUBLIC SKATING AND STICK & PUCK / RINK TIMES FOR 2017-2018 SEASON  

September: 

***PLEASE NOTE, there will only be stick and puck time available Monday—Friday 3:30-4:45 for the month of 
September.  Regular skate times will start in October. 

  

October 

CLIP AND SAVE………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Public Skating times     Stick and Puck   

Tuesday      3:30 – 4:45 p.m.        Monday      3:30 – 4:45 p.m.                                                         
Thursday     3:30 - 4:45 p.m.   Wednesday              3:30 - 4:45 p.m.                    
Sunday       12:30 - 1:45 p.m.   Friday      3:30 – 4:45 p.m. 
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